Uganda can be next hit by malnutrition, warns UN
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UNITED NATIONS: Uganda could be the next country hit by alarming malnutrition rates due to drought which has already sparked famine in southern Somalia and hunger in Kenya, Ethiopia and Djibouti, the United Nations warned on Tuesday. 
Pockets of food insecurity have already been detected in drought-hit northern areas of Uganda, east Africa`s third largest economy, the UN`s Food and Agriculture Organisation (FAO) said.

“Uganda may be the next country hit with these same sort of alarming malnutrition and drought conditions,” the FAO`s Sandra Aviles told a news briefing.

An estimated 815,000 people in drought-prone northern Uganda, mainly in the Karamoja region, currently face moderate food insecurity, corresponding to phase two on a UN scale where five means famine, she said.

Prices for maize, Uganda`s main crop, went up by 67 per cent between June and July due to a delay in the harvest and the effect of greater demand from neighbouring Kenya and southern Sudan, according to Shukri Ahmed, senior economist at the FAO.

“Maize prices are currently almost four times their level of the previous year. That price rise will be an added burden,” he told Reuters. “Another factor is the high fuel prices.” But rainfall in the rainy season of September-October is forecast to be average to above average for most of Uganda, he said.—Reuters

